Joint LegalXML Steering Committee and ECF TC Meeting
Conference Call Minutes

Thursday, December 2, 2010

2:00 PM EST

Attendance: 

Steering Committee Members:

George Knecht

Monica Palmieri

Robert O’Brien

ECF TC Members:

Robin Gibson

Dr. Leff

Kerry Ward for Dallas Powell

Adam Angione

Chet Ensign

Jim McMillan

Jim Cabral

Michael Alexandrou

Michael Neuron
OASIS:

Scott McGrath

Mary McCrae

Jane Harnad

Dee Schur

Minutes: 

No minutes were reviewed for approval at this meeting. Any outstanding minutes will be reviewed and approved an next Steering Committee meeting.

Announcements:

The meeting was called specifically to discuss the future of the LegalXML Member section in response to the email received by the Legal XML steering committee on October 2, 2010 from Laurent M. Liscia informing the steering committee that the OASIS Board has passed “RESOLUTION 2010-10-12.08, Prohibit Legal XML member section from making any further spending commitments until they have convinced the Board that they are a going concern”.

George Knecht led the meeting providing a brief history of the Legal XML Steering committee’s activity since George took over as the Legal XML steering committee chair. George explained how the SC had been active in the months leading up to the Board’s decision, as evidenced by minutes approved and posted to the Legal XML web site. The SC had been active in discussing budget matters, approving of budget expenditures for outreach efforts, and began to define areas to outreach for new LegalXML initiatives and possible TC’s through events like that organized by Stanford.

George also explained that the SC had participated in discussions about the purpose and need of the LegalXML steering committee give that only one TC currently existed under LegalXML, and that the SC had participated in discussions about a possible merger with the eGov member section. In the end, those discussions did not lead to any changes in the SC’s make up, and the SC did make a conscious decision to continue acting as they have been for the LegalXML member section.

George then shared that it was his belief that it was evident based on email communications of the LegalXML member section, and on side discussions that have occurred since the October 2nd email, that it was indeed the member sections desire to continue as a member section. 

No participants objected to that belief. Jim Cabral did suggest, however; that if the LegalXML and the ECF TC are going to continue that there needs to be a renewed commitment by all members to participate in the activities of the member section. George agreed, as did the rest of the call participants.

George then posed the question to OASIS staff, asking what they suggested that the SC do to convince the board that the LegalXML member section was indeed a “going concern”.

Scott McGrath offered the following anectdotes and suggestions:

· Indicated that if the LegalXML member section did not want continue with the bureaucracy that a formal steering committee requires, that is was perfectly ok to discontinue as a member section, yet continue on with TC work such as ECF. In that capacity, the ECF TC would work under the guidelines just as many other TC’s do who don’t have a formal member section.

· If we do continue, the SC should review and update the LegalXML ROP to make sure it accurately reflects the activities of the member section.

· If we do continue, the SC provide a communication to the Board indicating that the SC is indeed active, and provide some specific insight into the current and planned activities of the member section, including those activities aimed at encouraging the formation of new LegalXML TC’s.

· OASIS had to make some assumptions about the LegalXML budget for FY2011, and did not allocate additional funds to the SC. Approximately 36K does however remain in the SC’s budget. Asked that the SC consider activities for 2011 and report to OASIS any future funding needs.
George then asked the participants on the call if there was anyone that did not agree that it was our desire to continue on as a member section. There was no opposition.

As such, George suggested that the steering committee plan its next meeting in short order to take the steps necessary to ensure the OASIS Board is aware of its intention, and to continue with LegalXML business. The group then discussed agenda items for that next meeting to include, which are:

· Updating the LegalXML ROP

· Communicating our intentions to the OASIS Board

· The current budget, and future budget for 2011

· Outreach for more LegalXML TC’s 
With that agreement, the meeting adjourned.
